OHMHA Meeting Minutes from May 22, 2008 at Thurston Library

In Attendance:  Stuart Baggaley, Henry Brysk, Wendy Carman, Neal Foster, Greg Jagst, Peter Mooney, and Jill Rheinheimer.

Guest: Stewart Nelson, a candidate running for the Ward 2 City Council position that will be soon vacated by Joan Lowenstein.

Notes recorded and transcribed by Greg Jagst

Treasurer’s Report: given by Wendy—hand out passed out; motion to approve by Stuart, seconded by Neal, approved.

Taxes and 501c Report: Peter has done some research on this matter on a list serve; he said 501(c)4 status seemed to be the safest and most beneficial for associations similar to ours. This does make us tax exempt as a group, though the contributions OHMHA members make are not deductable on their tax filings. Peter will collect the paperwork involved to become a 501(c)4; there is a fee involved that ranges from $150-500. There would be no restriction on the group’s ability to lobby on issues.  Wendy moved to approve that Peter move forward in collecting the necessary applications, seconded by Henry, approved.

The next item was skipped given that Anita Jones was not in attendance: the consideration of an audit of OHMHA finances.

The treatment of the bushes at the Burbank entrance: Wendy mentioned that she had received emails from Anita mentioning concern about the appearance and health of the shrubs. Peter proposed that the issue be shelved until the next meeting when Anita might be able to contribute about the issue to the Board, proposal accepted.

Feedback on the OHMHA Garage Sale: about 30+ homes participated—a few more than last year.  Wendy offered that significant expense in advertising, signs, and flyers had been expended and the Board should consider if the results justified doing again.

Building and parking lot near the SW corner of Green and Plymouth Road to be demolished: Neal said the Millers Creek Watershed group he was a part of brought this information to his attention.  An application for demolition has been submitted; Neal felt this was a positive for the environment, given water runoff problems. Wendy said she would email Jerry Hancock for some information as to environmental contamination that might still exist on the property. 

The Ave Maria Law School property was mentioned; the school is moving and it was brought up that the zoning might be changed for future use.  

The large retail sign for Plymouth Crossing was also mentioned as possibly being in violation of signage rules.  The development also doesn’t seem to be in strict compliance with the wetland agreements as originally approved.  The administrative deferral that allowed for a smaller payment of funds for the affordable housing component from the original $300,000+ was also brought up.  Our guest, Stewart Nelson, offered that OHMHA could go before the Planning and Zoning Committee to get answers to these two concerns.

Possible Candidate’s Night:  Two Democrats and possibly a Republican are running for Joan Lowenstein’s position on City Council. It was mentioned that good turnout for candidate’s Night events had occurred in the past; Clague was mentioned as a favored venue, a second being Chapel Hill (Peter offered to investigate the venues).  Other homeowner’s associations might also publicize the event. A moderator to be chosen, some planned questions given, followed by questions from the audience would be the general format. Peter moved that OHMHA have a Candidate’s Night; seconded Neal, approved.

New Board Meeting to elect Officers: This needs to be done by June 20, 2008. The date chosen was June 12, 2008. It was agreed that most of the organizing for this event would be done via email.

Round Robin: Wendy mentioned that we should think about the OHMHA dues collection form, which can be confusing as to which year members are paying for, as the financial year-end is close to the election.

Henry asked why it was required that write-in candidates have their address and phone number listed; Jill responded that the goal was to make sure candidates were eligible to run for the Board, and to make sure people knew they were being put in as a write in candidate and the Board could verify their intention. 

Jill mentioned that given her increased workload at U of M, she was hoping to have someone else take over the Newsletter  publishing duties; the new publisher would need to know how to use Indesign;  she has the software, newsletter notes and the templates to create the newsletter. Jill has kindly offered to help the Board out if we have trouble filling the position.

Neal mentioned that the Huron River Watershed Council would like to include a logo from the various entities that support its work; he asked if the simple graphic  Orchards on a Hill that we include in our newsletter could be submitted to the HRWC for this purpose.  Neal moved that we allow the HRWC be allowed to use the logo and the OHMHA acronym; Stuart moved the inclusion of our website as well;  <unknown who seconded it>;  all approved unanimously. 

Henry also mentioned as an FYI that the Ann Arbor Library branch on Plymouth Road would be closed the month of June until the opening of the new branch July 1, 2008.

Wendy made the motion to adjourn and Stuart seconded it, approved.

